
From: Philip Royce <pmroyce52@gmail.com> 
Sent: Sunday, May 26, 2024 1:33 PM 
To: Brett Cannon 
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Proposed Beaverton Sikh Temple 
 
Follow Up Flag: Follow up 
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CAUTION: This email originated from outside the City of Beaverton. Exercise caution when 

opening attachments or clicking links from unknown senders.  
Dear Sir, 
 
We are opposed to the proposed use of the site at 15660 SW Division St in Beaverton. That 
site should remain residential. 
Division Street, near open greenspace, is a quiet residential street with no sidewalks. Many 
residents walk along that street, including families with children and pets. The extra traffic 
from the proposed facility would not be beneficial to the neighborhood. 
Additionally, we are opposed to the removal of so many trees, and replacing them with 
pavement. We like living in "The City of Trees".  
It seems to us that there are plenty of vacant, already paved, sites in developed areas 
around town that would be suitable for the proposed purpose. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Phil and Karen Royce 
15179 SW New Plymouth Lane 
Beaverton, OR 97007 
320 292-1935 
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